  Westborough Public Library

Board of Trustees

Regular Monthly Meeting

Wednesday April 25, 2018
Children’s Program Room
Minutes
Attending: Chair Pat Fontes, Jim Holmes, Mary Johnston, Bill Linnane, Kate Daly, Dot Mello, Vice Chair Karen Fay, and Ed Baldwin 
Also attending: Director Maureen Ambrosino, Local History Librarian Tony Vaver, Asma Rashid of the Friends of the Westborough Public Library, Selectman Syed Hashmi
Meeting called to order

Public Forum

No one addressed the trustees during the forum.
Secretary’s Report 
The report was accepted as amended.
Treasurer’s Report

The report was accepted as amended.
Friends of the Library update

Friends Board member Asma Rashid gave an update on Friends’ activities: a book sale May 4-5. She also said the Friends would appreciate more volunteers to help with sorting books, among other tasks. Trustee Bill Linnane recommend the Friends connect with the Westborough High School Honor Society, as students are always looking for community service hours. Director Ambrosino noted that Friends’ former president and volunteer Judy Wilchinsky has relocated. She suggested the trustees might want to send a letter of thanks.

New Business
The Parkman Project
Local History Librarian Anthony Vaver presented the Parkman Project, a new project that recently developed. “We believe this is going to have a major impact on Westborough and Westborough History,” he said. It involves the research and assistance of Ross W. Beales, Jr., professor emeritus of history at the College of the Holy Cross, Worcester, and James Cooper of the Congregational Library and Archives Hidden History Project. Beals is a longtime scholar of Westborough’s Rev. Ebenezer Parkman. Parkman, the first minister in Westborough, kept detailed daily journals beginning in 1722 and continuing for 55 years. Beals has frequently answered questions and provided entries from the Parkman diaries. Vaver had hoped to get a digitized copy of the diaries, but permissions were slow in coming. Cooper’s project, funded by the National Endowment for the Humanities, involves gathering records from Congregational Churches in New England to digitize and transcribe them. Cooper was very interested in the Parkman diaries. Vaver noted that Parkman was kept scrupulous church records and was secretary for a group of ministers in Marlborough, which adds even more historical records. 
In addition to the complete town records, Parkman’s records provide an in-depth view of colonial history in rural New England. The Parkman Project will pull all the information together and make it available online. Transcripts will be put it online as a blog. The URL Ebenezerparkman.org is already established to post the diaries with links to other resources. The diaries are searchable by date or calendar day and can be read in PDF format. Once all the entries are loaded onto the site, they will be searchable by date or day. Over time the entries will be tagged to allow searchability by theme, topic, or person. The main goal is to get the diary up and running on line. A high school volunteer has written an article about Parkman on the local history blog, westborougharchive.org.
The web site is going to bring together and highlight the historical resources for rural Massachusetts. “This is a unique project in the sense that you have a public library, a historian, and a community history service,” Vaver said. “As a model of how we look at local history – we can do thing with very small resources that can have big impacts.”
One of the ideas is to get the community involved, similar to a barn raising – having volunteers come in, give them laptops, and topics to tag. Vaver noted that the project has huge implications in the scholarly world, putting Westborough on the map even more than it has been in the past. He also noted that the Unitatian Church wants to donate their historical records, which increases the amount of information that will be available. It also leaves open the possibility of speaking to the Congregational Church about their records.

Trustee Dorothy Mello noted that the library can showcase the church’s long history in the town.

Vaver noted that the library has quite a few records from the Congregational Church and former Library Trustee Helena Engbergs’s book, A History of the Evangelical Congregational Church. 
He has also met with the 3rd grade teachers at Hastings Elementary School, who want him to come in and show historical records to students who are doing their Westborough History Unit. Another person suggested having the students draw something or writing a story related to local history or of living in Westborough, or both; then adding their names, date, a description, and adding the documents to the archives so that the students become a part of local history.

Trustee Linanne suggested having a presentation once the Parkman Project is completed, to bring people together.

Historical Finds
Director Ambrosino also told the trustees about a treasure discovered by intern Vanessa Hill, who been working with Vaver on local history and archives. Vaver explained that The Charles Reed Collection, put together by a veterinarian and amateur historian in the 1920s and 30s compile genealogies, was donated to the library by his daughter. The eclectic collection hadn’t been processed until Hill expressed an interest and began to process it. 
Director Ambrosino said the first treasure discovered was a letter to the library trustees in March 1898 proposing to sell a piece of land to the library for $5000. 

Vaver also noted that an original document signed by John Hancock was in the collection. The document was the commission of Nathan Fisher of Westborough as a lieutenant colonel in 1781.
The collection also needed to be processed in archival boxes.

Meeting Dates

The trustees set meeting dates for FY18-19:
2018
May  23

June  27

August  22

September  26

October  24

November  28

*December  19 (3rd Wednesday of December)

2019

January  23

February 27

March 27
April 24
Acceptance of gift
The trustees voted to accept the $10,000 gift from the estate of Alice Hoogasian. Corresponding Secretary Mello had written a thank you note MRs. Hoogasian’s attorney. In response, her nieces sent a thank you note to the trustees.

Discussion of building needs

Director Ambrosino said she is trying to contact architect Eric Moore to ask for a quote on the cost of doing a building assessment; she plans to set up a walk-through of the building to see what the library needs to get through until the proposed renovation project. Custodian Cliff Rose and Trustess Linnane will also participate.

Committee Reports

· Director Evaluation: Trustees Fontes, Fay, Spring, Linanne and Daly 
· Service: Trustees Fay, Baldwin, Spring, and Holmes
· Outreach: Trustees Fontes, Fay, Baldwin, Mello, and Daly
Trustee Chair Fontes said she attended a Newcomers Club Meeting; members asked interesting questions about the library. They were interested in raising money for the renovations.
Director Ambrosino and Trustee Baldwin are attending a Civic Club meeting to give an update on the building project as part of the effort to keep the project on people’s inds and keep information flowing.

Trustee Linnane said there is still a lot of work to do; he noted that the Civic Club just gave $10,000 to the project to put lights on the field at the high school. He noted that the quicker the library gets on the agenda, the sooner the Civic Club can begin to work toward a donation. Trustee Chair Fontes said she hopes to get to present to the Women’s Club, noting that they are happy with new programming and the children’s librarian. Trustee Mellow noticed that the new schedule for children’s programing is very visible on social media.
· Foundation liaisons: Trustees Fay and Linnane
· Friends Liaison: Trustee Daly  

· Building: Trustees Baldwin, Mello, Linnane, and Holmes

· Branding: TBD
Library Foundation (charitable organization) update

No update from the foundation
Old Business

Branding project 

· Director Ambrosino said she had a check-in call with Michael Bento, who asked if he could send a couple of sentences of what was discussed to communicate with trustees 

· Bento has been reading documents and is thinking about who he wants to interview for one-on-one interviews – town manager, Board of Selectment, and others, Director Ambrosino said. He wants to draft an email for her to send out, with RSVP and scheduling to go back to him. He is planning to come up the first week of May.

Curtis Trust Fund update 
Trustee Chair Fontes said she is waiting for a response to an email she sent to the town manager.

Staff handbook pr.ogress
Director Ambrosino said she is still working on it; she had the  intern look at it because of her background in human resources
Security camera discussion 
Director Ambrosino said she felt better about the issue after reading responses from other Massachusetts libraries. There are ways to do have a safe and secure building while protecting patrons’ privacy, she said. It may be a topic to review while renovating the library, and may consider taking it to town meeting, as it will involve a capital expense.

Trustee Chair Fontes noted that cameras don’t have to be a huge expense. Trustee Linnane noted that police officers have stopped into the library to visit. Director Ambrosino said the patrons seem to like the visits, as does the library staff. She suggested that Corresponding Secretary Mello to write a thank you letter to Police Chief Jeff Lourie for encouraging the visits.

Trustee Issues 
Trustee Jim Holmes asked if there were updates on the library project planned. There are no updates planned as of now.
8:30
Director Issues

Director Ambrosino noted that she has been named chair of the steering committee for Westborough Connect. She said the organization is made up of a positive, uplifting group of people. The group now has to establish its mission statement. Its goal to make Westborough a more connected, friendly, resilient type of community. The Programming Committee is trying to bring people together on important issues; for example, the committee is involved in the presentation of the film “Screenagers” by helping to promote it, finding speakers, and collecting comment cards. The next event will be for elementary school age kids about screen time, finding people who can speak to them and present. The Diversity Committee will address issues around cultural and religious diversity. 
Trustee Linnane said the group fills a gap in town, noting that the town needs to create  something that keeps people here with events for older people, too.
Director Ambrosino noted that the new circulation supervisor, Dan Barbour, will start May 9. He has amazing philosophy of customer service, she said. Even though he knows we have good customer service, he wants to make it even better. 
Trustee Mary Johnston thanked Director Ambrosino for providing trustee orientation.
Trustee Linnane noted that the Westborough News has had regular library news. Director Ambrosino said Technical Services and Technology Librarian Tina McAndrews has had training with the app developer to update the library’s app.

Trustee Holmes asked if another Westborough Reads was in the works. Director Ambrosino said she had talked with Young Adult Librarian Jen McGrath about it recently.

The meeting adjourned at 8:55 p.m.
Important Dates

Repair Café: Saturday, May 12, 9:00 am – noon

Last Sunday Open: Sunday, May 20. Greater Worcester Opera Broadway concert at 2 pm.
Next Regular Meeting: Wednesday, May 23, 2018, 7:15 pm
